SHARPTOWN REGULAR MEETING MINUTES January 21, 2025

President Schneider called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. In attendance were Commissioners Henry, Bennett, Bradley, and Carroll. Also present were, Clerk/Treasurer Schneider and Secretary Manes.

The Pledge of Allegiance was performed.

Commissioner Bennett made a motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting, which was seconded by Commissioner Bradley. All agreed, so carried.

Commissioner Henry made a motion to pay the bills as stated on pages 4 and 5, which was seconded by Commissioner Bennett. All agreed, so carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

Circuit Rider Mangini reported via email that there are no new updates.

Commissioner Bennett reported that he spoke with Larry Goslee, the Masonry Contractor for the old school project, and he stated that the roof is in good shape. He also said that the flashing around the roof has come up and needs to be glued back down and caulked. President Schneider stated that he would get in touch with DBF to get more information on the matter.

President Schneider stated that Southern Corrosion came out to fix the aerator in the water tower and it is now working.

President Schneider reported that the Waste Water Treatment Plant Loan/Grant was approved for us, however; groundbreaking would be required to begin in June 2025. Another stipulation for the loan/grant was that the Town would be required to build a certain size plant, one that was bigger than our needs. Because of these factors we have turned down the loan/grant.

NEW BUSINESS:

Clerk/Treasurer Schneider read the first reading of the Cannabis Ordinance #103. There will be a Public Hearing scheduled for 7:15pm on February 3rd, with a second reading to follow.

President Schneider reported that one of the Town snow plows is being repaired, but we still have two (2) others that are working.

President Schneider also reported that an aerator at the Waste Water Treatment Plant stopped working. The issue has been fixed and is currently working.

A list of the At Large members of Sharptown Recreation and Parks was submitted to the Commission for approval. The names are as follows: Mark Carroll, Jude Carroll, Rachel Carroll,

Pam Eskridge, Amy Goslee, Paul Manes, and Dana Paternoster. Commissioner Henry made a motion to approve all of the members with a second from Commissioner Bennett.

Commissioner Bennett gave an update on the Historical Commission meeting stating that they are looking to recruit new members and to send emails and texts with reminders of meetings. They are looking to focus more on the getting and recording the history of the Town.

Commissioner Carroll gave an update for Sharptown Recreation and Parks. He reported that the grant request for a town skate park was sent in. He is still waiting to hear back about the grant for the lights. He reported that indoor soccer has begun. He also reported that the Recreation and Parks Commission is talking about the possibility of bringing back Halloween Hill and any input on what was done in the past would be greatly appreciated.

President Schneider has asked Commissioner Bradley if he would be the liaison to the Sharptown Recreation and Parks Commission. Commissioner Bradley agreed.

Commissioner Bradley made a motion to adjourn the meeting, which was seconded by Commissioner Bennett. All agreed, so carried.

President Schneider adjourned the meeting at 8:01 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Katie Manes Commission Secretary